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2022-23 started with a sigh of relief. Three years of significant disruption by Covid was hopefully at an 

end and I put to the Board and members that it was time for renewal and rejuvenation.  

We agreed to trial two meetings per month and gauge impact on our member’s club experience and the 

potential increased attractiveness of this to potential members. We agreed to enhance, and perhaps       

re-establish links with our “partners” in the community and, we agreed to further enhance our “public    

image” with new signage and work for greater visibility. 

I wanted our activities to Support Community, Promote Rotary, Make Connections and Enjoy Fellowship. 

CLUB SERVICE: To rejuvenate our club. In a concerted effort to strengthen our club and prepare it 

for future years we needed to focus on club rejuvenation. We looked at our processes and our 

documentation and sought to make them current and relevant. Notably, Ian Symons undertook the 

task of renewing/updating all our membership documentation and protocols. Dick Van Leeuwen 

took the bull by the horns and working to identify prospective new members. We saw that our past 

sources of fundraising were perhaps less relevant and we moved to realise new opportunities 

while tailoring those mainstays to the current realities of our club. Rotarians Gary Scanlon and 

Kevin Roberts have enhanced our gainful activities at Lardner Park while Judy Alexander seeks to 

lead our market on to greater sustainability.  

 One of the greatest pleasures a President can experience is to induct new members and I have 

had that pleasure four times this year. Rejuvenation is a continuous task for all members. Please 

keep up the good work. 

 Also of great pleasure is to recognise the contributions of others, particularly through a Paul Harris 

Fellowship. And I have been able to do that four times in 2022-23: first Anita Coonan for her     

service through Rotary and extensively through community engagement; second Jo McKechnie 

for her personal contributions to Foundation; and then, at Changeover, Sharryn Marshall for her 

Rotary and community service and, Carolyn Turner for her service in and through her vocation of 

journalism. 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE: To promote Rotary in all that we do. This year we have made sure that 

all our activity is highly visible as “Rotary in Action”, being well signposted and continuing to be 

well reported in social media and newspapers. Thank you to all involved, especially Tim Wills, in 

putting Rotary in the positive spotlight and in keeping Drouin Rotary highly visible in and around 

our community.  
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COMMUNITY SERVICE & YOUTH SERVICE: To renew relationships with our schools through Youth 

programs, the Shire through community projects, Service and Community Clubs in and around 

Drouin and, other Rotary Clubs through our working together.  

 

 Early in the year the Board asked members to put forward their ideas for worthwhile and needed 

community projects. The replies received led to projects and new/rejuvenated partnerships detailed in 

the ‘Service Report’ later. One project of particular pride was with Drouin Secondary College, under 

Bill Petschack’s leadership, which not only assisted in the personal growth of the boys involved, but 

built on our relationship with DSC and, also completed a community infrastructure project with the 

Shire’s involvement.  Well done to everyone involved. We have completed nine community projects, 

and four are ongoing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY & INTERNATIONAL SERVICE: To support worthwhile causes. The ongoing need for 

financial support to the many, many organisations locally, nationally and overseas is ever present. 

Bob Vogt’s work in support of Rotary Foundation activities such as raffles and collections has meant 

that we are able to disburse funds to the foundation over and above our pledged amount. We have 

an obligation to our Local Community, to our State, our Country and Internationally to support those 

in need. With this in mind we organized or took part in sixteen events this year that have enabled us 

to donate more than $56,918 to worthy causes: 

Twenty percent of all disbursements went to our local community; 

Twenty percent went to the international community; and 

The remaining sixty percent went to the wider Australian community. 

 

CONCLUSION 

I have been privileged to lead Drouin Rotary this year and am very proud of its achievements. I commend 

all the reports that follow and detail those activities and achievements for your review. 

Our club’s main asset is its members. Our many projects and events have been well supported this year 

and all members should be justly proud of what has been achieved on all fronts.  

I thank all members for their support, and in particular the club’s Board of Directors and all those who 

have generously taken on leadership, organizational and management roles to deliver so much for 

this club and the community. We too often forget that what happens in plain view depends very much 

on all that has gone on in the background. Thank you all. 

And very particular thanks to my partner, my ‘deputy’, my constant support. You have given so much to 

help make this a wonderful year to celebrate and remember. Thank you and, yes, we will use our van 

for the purpose it is intended, rather than as a driveway ornament. 

 

Finally, I wish President Pauline all success and enjoyment in her year ahead.  
 

Yours in Rotary, 
 

Roger Playdon 

President 



Attendance 
In the capable hands of Peter Konjevic, with occasional assistance from Max Scott and Jane 
Playdon, all have been greeted warmly every meeting and numbers faithfully recorded. 
Bookings & Apologies 
William Wong continues to be very very generous with members in his forgiveness of many non 
or late apologies. We greatly appreciate our hosts and thank them for their service. 
Bulletin 
Ian Haughton has again given us a great year of news, information and entertainment. Those who 
read through the document he has prepared, and do not underestimate the time and the effort 
involved in that, are grateful. That includes the 48 non-member or past-member recipients who 
receive each edition. Well done Ian. 
Dinner Programs  
Thank you to those individuals in those groups which have made the effort to keep us entertained, 
informed and engaged with a diversity of programs throughout this Rotary year. 
Property Master 
William Wong always has our meeting requirements organised when we arrive for dinner, and/or 
when we visit elsewhere. Thanks William. 
Rotary family 
Pauline Maunder has kept us informed on the ups and the downs of our members and our wider 
Rotary family. She has ensured that those suffering, one way or the other, know we are thinking 
of them. Thank you Pauline. 
Sergeant-at-Arms 
Rob Coustley has served well as he who calls us to order and encourages the donation of a dollar 
or two every meeting. He has put his own mark on the role and we thank him for his weekly dose 
of good humour.  
Social Events 
Glynn Fankhauser organised us for the WGAC to see ‘The John Lennon Songbook’ but was not 
so successful, beaten by circumstances, in bringing a proposed trip to Melbourne to see ‘The 
Mousetrap’. Thanks for trying. 
 
Yours in Rotary,  
Tim Wills 
Club Administration  

Club Administration 

The 2022-23 District Conference was held at RACV Cape Schanck on the weekend of February 
25th and was very enjoyable and informative for all who attended.  
 
Ray & Sue Howe, Pauline & David Proposch, Tim Wills and  Pauline & Brian Maunder 
travelled down from Drouin for information, Rotary fellowship and fun.  
 
We heard from Rotary International President Jennifer Jones via a recorded interview and there 
were a variety of excellent speakers. Among them were: Kate Roffey CEO Melbourne Football 
Club, who spoke of leadership; Samual Johnson  spoke passionately of his sister and     
his Love Your Sister Foundation; Siblings Julia and Jody Kay inspired with their story of the idea 
and then development their business through its expansion  from a shed into a major factory at 
Tullamarine; and, East Gippsland Rotarian Bernie Farquhar  first amused with the story of his 
names pronunciation and the enthralled with the story of the East Gippsland saw Milling Project 
which has grown out of bushfire recovery opportunity and necessity.   
 
A fun night with a Beach Party theme for the dinner/dance saw some very colourful outfits. Our 
crew didn’t disappoint. 
 

Yours in Rotary,  
Pauline Maunder 
President Elect  

On-to-Conference 



In our ever-changing world, the focus on Youth /

New Generations is important and our Club has 

excelled during President Roger’s year.   

Key highlights have been: 

 Drouin Secondary College (DSC) VCAL 

student’s project in Alex Goudie Park 

 ‘Science Experience’ at Fed/n University, 

Churchill 3 students sponsored + 3 more 

attended independently 

 Live4Life sponsorship of training for the 

Year 8 members of the organiser ‘Crew’  

 L2P involvement of members and donation 

 $1,000 scholarship in support of students-

in-need at DSC 

 Breakfast Club at DSC in conjunction with 

Drouin Lions Club members 

 Planning with Assistant principal Di Croft re 

potential for greater involvements across 

the school (DSC) 

 ‘OzChild’ mentoring – 4 signed up 

 ‘Rotary Junior Community Awards’ started 

at Drouin Primary School, and 

 Promotion of RYLA to local employer(s) 

We have a number of young people as speakers 

throughout the year who have presented their 

projects in which they have participated, and it is 

always refreshing to hear and learn from them.   

 

I  thank Past President Russell Ford for both his 
invaluable assistance and his organisation 
throughout this year.   
 
Protection Officer Ian Symons and members 
have ensured that our club is as-good-as fully 
compliant with our Child Safety requirements. 
 
President Roger and President Elect Pauline 
have also been integral in supporting Youth 
based programs throughout the year.  
 
Congratulations to President Roger Playdon on 
his excellent year and wishing President Elect 
Pauline Maunder every future success in her 
year.  
 

Yours in Rotary  

Sharryn Marshall 

Director New Generations  

New Generations  

Another successful year in promoting ourselves 
and our efforts to the public and other Rotarians 
in the District and beyond. 
 

We continue our strong relationship with our local  
Warragul and Drouin Gazette with fourteen     
articles and accompanying photos printed. 

 

The District Newsletter contained thirteen news 

items, with photos on our projects in seven of the 

twelve issues. 

Rotary Down Under June magazine carried an 

article and photos on our uniform repurposing 

and delivery for flood recovery in NSW. 
 

Our Facebook pages and website homepage 

were regularly updated and the former now is 

reaching up to 1000 others each post, and was 

used as an exemplar in the District Public Image 

news. Thank you Judy Alexander for maintaining 

and growing the Drouin Market pages on        

Facebook. 

An updated ‘business card’ was developed and 

printed so members all had a quick and easy 

way to invite potential members they meet to find 

our more about Rotary. 

 

 

And our club Bulletin is sent to forty eight non-

members every publication, many of whom will 

regularly respond with thanks and praise. Well 

done Ian. 

 

Yours in Rotary  

Tim Wills 

Public Relations 

Public Relations  



I am pleased to report that we inducted four 

new members this year: Dianne Wallace, Lois 

Ryan,  Michael Kelleher and Carol Fenwick,  

As we move to the next Rotary year it is very 

pleasing to note that we continue to attract  

interest from prospective members. Monthly 

Markets, interestingly,  have served as a     

recruiting opportunity where our ambassadors 

have approached members of the public to talk 

about the work of Rotary and our Club.   

This year, the Board agreed that membership 

procedures required revision and clarification.  

Consequently, we now have a clear sequence 

of steps in place that has added structure and 

quality to the introduction, nomination and   

induction of new members.  The arrangements 

also provide for Corporate Membership. 

Corporate membership is intended to provide 

for membership of a business enterprise and 

attendance/involvement by the Principal     

nominee or their representatives as proxies.  

Two possible Corporate Members were       

approached during the year but as yet there 

has been no proposal of membership in this 

category. 

In closing, I record the departures of valued 

members, Anita Coonan and Clarrie Debnam 
and sadly, the passing of our long serving 

member, John Kinrade. 

And, as Club Protection Officer, I want to 

record my appreciation to all members of the 

Club for their willing co-operation in ensuring 

that our Club complies with the requirements 
of Rotary and the State legislation with regard 

to the obligations on participating in activities 

or programs involving or directed at Youth. 

Yours in Rotary, 

Ian Symons 
Director Club Rejuvenation 

Club Rejuvenation 

Our Club continued to support the Rotary Foundation 
through fundraising, Centurion Club members and 
general disbursements.   

Total contributions have been significant and specific 
fundraising activities have included: 
 Christmas Hamper Raffle and Lucky Dip with 

prizes kindly donated by members and local 
businesses. Tickets sold by members at our 
Saturday Market and on two occasions at the 
Woolworths shopping complex. Our stand at 
Woolworths served not only as an excellent 
fundraising site, but as a visual reminder of the 
work of Rotary. Total donation was $1,438.91. 
My thanks to those who assisted me, donated 
goods and funds.  A team effort.  Well done. 

 Collection boxes installed at the Terry White 
Chemmart; along with collection tins at our 
monthly Market and, the club’s Community 
Chest collections and member contributions 
have all added to the total. 

 Foreign coins, donated by members and the 
general public, also raised through auction sale 
by Downies Auctions. My thanks go to Rotarian 
Ian Symons for this endeavour. 

 
Seven members have contributed $100 each to the 
Centurion Club.  Many thanks to all of them. 
 
2023 has seen the needs for support from Rotary 
Foundation escalating throughout the world - the war 
in Ukraine, the earthquake in Turkey-Syria, floods 
and fires in Australia and overseas,  poverty and 
health issues, including the need for the supply or the 
improvement of clean water to many nations. 
 
Current economic conditions have made fund raising 
more challenging but the support and involvement of 
members in fundraising activity and in their personal 
contributions have enable the club to again donate 
more significantly this year. 
 
Congratulations and thank you to President Roger 
Playdon for his excellent leadership this year and his 
assistance to me.  My gratitude for his valued advice 
and patience to Secretary Tim Wills. 
 
My best wishes  to President-Elect Pauline Maunder 
for every success in the coming Rotary year.  

 
Yours in Rotary  
Bob Vogt 
Director Foundation & International 

Rotary Foundation  

VALE 



Community Service 

LIVE 4 LIFE PROGRAM 

Year 8 students eight local secondary 
school’s  attended this program at Lardner Park on 
4/8/22, run by the Baw Baw Shire and supported 
by Lifeline, Wellways, Headspace Morwell and Vic 
Pol. 

The program of different seminars throughout the 
morning is designed to assist students with mental 
health issues and suicide prevention.  

Our Rotary Club cooked a BBQ of sausages and 
onions for some 800 students.  The polite and 
friendly manner of the students was exceptional.   

On May 1st 2023 Roger, Pauline and myself       
attended this year’s launch of the program at 
WGAC. 

DROUIN SECONDARY COLLEGE VCAL PROJECTs 

Five students from Drouin Secondary College’s 
VCAL program were mentored by the Rotary Club 
to complete a community project. The boys worked 
with me and Roger Playdon to complete the      
construction of a table and seats with wheelchair 
access, and it was placed on a   cement slab they 
laid in Alex Goudie Park. 

It was a pleasure to work with these boys and we 
were very impressed when we learned they had 
gone personally to thank some of those who had 
donated goods:  Drouin Timber and   Hardware, 
Drouin Garden Centre and Baw Baw Shire. 

Another other project saw a group of four  students 
working with Judy Alexander and   David Veal on 
strategies for improvement of the promotion and 
management of the monthly market. 

BIG BLOKES BREAKFAST 

Kevin Roberts organised the clean-up  after 
the breakfast at Lardner Park.  13 Rotarians plus 
Kevin’s wife Dianne worked discarding food and 
bottles from the tables and then set up  tables for 
the next day’s event.  The project earned the club 
$1000.  A profitable activity. 

GARDEN SHOW   

Assisting Lardner Park with the running of 
the garden show Kevin organised  6 tractor 
drivers and 6 assistants to ferry people 
around the event over 2 days.  Each day involved 6 
hours of work from our members and partners. 

BARBECUE REPAIRS 

Our BBQ trailer was in need of some urgent       
repairs.  Thanks to John Franklin for organising 
and fitting a new modern hot water service and 
new water pump.  Now with a flick of a switch it will 
be so much easier to light.  No more trying to light 
the old pilot light system.  John has been cleaning 
and servicing the BBQ trailer for some 12 years, it 
is much appreciated. 

 

DE-BADGING AMBULANCE UNIFORMS 

Over two days nine Rotarians, partners along with 
Lions Club members, CWA and off-duty ambulance 
officers de-badged hundreds of used uniforms to be 
used by volunteers cleaning up after the floods in 
Northern Victoria and subsequently, NSW northern 
rivers.   Great effort. 

GIRLS DAY OUT 

The clean up at this event was well attended 
by our Rotary Club with some assistance from 
the Warragul Rotary Club. 

CLEAN UP DROUIN 

The Committee of Drouin organised a clean-
up effort around Drouin on two occasions. 

Some members participated in September 
’22  and again in April 2023. 

AUSTRALIA DAY BREAKFAST IN THE PARK 

Rex Greenland chaired a committee     
organising a great day for community   
celebrating Australia Day in Civic Park. 

Drouin Lions Club provided give-aways, lollies etc. 
and the local CWA provide tea, coffee and cakes. 

Kids entertainment included a jumping castle, face 
painting pony rides and the popular animal farm. 

The Variety Club “Elvis” cars were on display along 
with the local Fire Brigade. 

The Rotary BBQ was flat out with demand for egg 
and bacon rolls and sausages.  This kept the cooks 
and servers busy from 8am-12pm. 

FARM WORLD  

Gary Scanlon and Kevin Roberts organised a 
well run Farm World roster this year which 
netted the Club $7,500. 

Bumping-in exhibitors from Monday until Thursday 
from gates 3 & 4 was followed by various roles on 
Friday, Saturday and Sunday. The event saw good 
crowds of visitors, and our club had 33 Rotarians 
plus Bill Zeldenryk, Julia and Tim Hurst staffing the 
gates, carparks and ticket boxes. 

Two tractor – trailers were used to transport visitors 
around the site.  On Saturday night five Rotarians 
assisted with the popular rodeo. 

CIVIC PARK SHELTER 
 

We repaired and repainted the shelter in Civic Park 
adjacent to the skate park. 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB at DROUIN SECONDARY 
 

DSC asked us to restart a breakfast club. On 
the Tuesdays and Thursdays of school term, 
teams of two from the ten Rotary volunteers 
and eight from Lions, turn up at the college at 
7.45 am to prepare toast and a drink of milo for    
students of all ages. 



LIVE ENTERTAINMENT EVENTS 

 

Live in the Park 26th November 2022.  The Red Hill Group put on a great show in Drouin Civic Park.  Our 
Club ran a very successful BBQ. 

On the 21st of April this year at very short notice our Club was asked by the Red Hill Group to organise  
parking and camping at Lardner Park on Friday and Saturday night for the Country Music Festival. We were 
helped out by the Lions Club and Bunyip-Garfield Rotary Club. 

 

LONGWARRY LIONS CLUB FOODBANK  

In probably the longest continuous community service project this Club has been involved with, June 30th 
will mark the end of three years of food parcels deliveries to those in need in Longwarry, Drouin & Warragul. 

We became involved with the Longwarry Foodbank at the height of the Covid crisis, which is coordinated by 
a small band of Longwarry Lions Club members and several community volunteers. 

Rotarians, their partner and friends of Rotary have delivered fresh fruit and vegetables as well as frozen 
meals and groceries to the elderly, infirmed or those without transport to households in Longwarry, Drouin 
and Warragul. 

It is impossible to estimate how many bags have been delivered as it would  be in the thousands, nor is it 
possible to estimate the hundreds of hours of service involved in the project. 

Currently there is a team of 16 fortnightly deliveries of food to 18 households in the three towns which is 
helping to feed these families, many that have children. 

While it is not appropriate to name individuals, it should be noted that there are some Rotarians who have 
been involved in the project since the very first day. 

Also it should be recognised that over these three years new Rotarians have come on to replace those who 
couldn’t continue due to health or relocating and there are also a number of Rotarians who have placed 
their name on an emergency list to be called on when needed. 

In these past three years the club and it’s friends have not missed one delivery day or left out one family 
who has been referred to us as being in need. 

Apart from our time, the Club has also donated thousands of dollars to supplement the funds needed to  
provide the food. 

In the current economic climate it would appear the need continues. 

Rotarian Russell Ford has been at the helm of this project from the beginning and continues organising the 
monthly roster as well as delivering food every month himself. 

Congratulations Russell on a job well done. 
 
AED MAINTENANCE AND REPLACEMENT    

A grant from the Baw Baw Shire allowed our Club to purchase a new AED to replace the one stolen from 
Hong Kong Inn. 
 
Rotarian Leigh Bates fitted the new one inside the restaurant in the original cabinet he refurbished, which 
was previously located outside. Two signs on the outside of the building show location of such. 
 
Leigh also installed new replacement parts for one purchased by our Club in the Drouin Anglican Church 
Hall. New batteries and pads were installed in the existing unit in Coles super market also. 
 
HOURS DONATED 
 
It is very difficult to estimate total hours of service given by members in these projects, others detailed else-
where in this report, such as the Breakfast Club, and the huge amount of time spent ‘behind-the-scenes’ in 
research and preparation, meetings, administration, driving around collecting/delivering/checking etc. 
(including Kevin Roberts latest delivery of tools to East Gippsland) but, a not unreasonable estimate puts 
our volunteer hours this year at somewhere between two and three thousand hours.  

Thank you and congratulations to all who have been involved. 

Yours in Rotary, 
Bill Petschack 
Director Service Projects 

 



History of Drouin Rotary Market 

From 2001 the Drouin market was originally by a committee of local producers/stallholders including Glynn Fankhauser, George 

Ronalds and Joanne Butterworth-Grey. Regular from John Rundle. It operated along the path in Civic Park, Drouin. 

It was subsequently taken over At the suggestion/urging of Glynn Fankhauser, Drouin Rotary took control of the market in September 

2005 and Rex Greenland was the Coordinator. The coordinator was responsible for it all: signs, stallholders and BBQ. 

 

 

 

 

 

2007 Rex Greenland advised the club members that the requirements and related restrictions placed on the club to continue as a 

“Farmer’s” market led him and his committee to recommend a change to a “Craft & Produce” market. 

 

 

 

Year Market Coordinator/Manager 

2001/06 A committee of vendors 

2005/06 Rex Greenland 

2006/07 Rex Greenland 

Year Market Coordinator/
Manager 

Highlights 

2007/08 Barry Jones   

2008/09 Terry Blundell Move from park to car park (?) 

2009/10 Ian Bennett 8th Birthday celebration 

2010/11 Bill Petschack   

2011/12 Damien Gutteridge 
BBQ responsibilities delegated  to 

Bill Petschack 

2012/13 John Tricarico  

2013/14 John Tricarico 
Warragul ‘Arts Market’ starts in  

November 2013  

2014/15 Paul Bird 
Jo Copping/Karen Bates coffee stall 
starts — in support of Mercy Ships 

2015/16 John Tricarico 
Warragul ‘Farmer’s Market’ starts in  

November 2015  

2016/17 John Tricarico 
Expanded into council vehicle  

parking area 

2017/18 John Tricarico   

2018/19 John Tricarico   

2019/20 Roger Playdon COVID 

2020/21 Roger Playdon   

2021/22 David Veal 20th Anniversary  

2022/23 David Veal & Roger Playdon   



Donations & Support 2022-23 

VARIETY the CHILDREN'S CHARITY The  'Elvises'  $    25,918.41 

DISASTER AID AUSTRALIA Sky Hydrant  $     5,000.00  

LIVE4LIFE  Train the 'Crew'  $     3,500.00  

ROYAL FLYING DOCTORS donation  $     2,500.00  

WHEELCHAIRS FOR KIDS donation  $     2,000.00  

ROTARY HEALTH AUSTRALIA Lift The Lid  $     2,000.00  

ROTARY DISASTER FUND (FOUNDATION) Ukraine /Syria Appeal  $     1,500.00  

ROTARY DISASTER FUND (FOUNDATION) Pakistan Floods   $     1,250.00  

ROTARY DISASTER FUND (FOUNDATION) End Polio  $     1,250.00  

ROTARY FOUNDATION Christmas Raffle  $     1,438.91  

DROUIN SECONDARY COLLEGE Scholarship & Project  $     1,215.35  

DROUIN GIRL GUIDES Australia Day  $     1,000.00  

DROUIN LIONS CLUB Australia Day  $     1,000.00  

CENTENARY HOUSE donation  $     1,000.00  

THE CROSSING  donation  $     1,000.00  

EMERGENCY SERVICES FOUNDATION Tony's Trek  $     1,000.00  

DROUIN CWA Australia Day  $        760.00  

NSW FLOOD RECOVERY * Northern Rivers Transport uniforms  $        700.00  

AED SERVICE and REPLACEMENT   $        647.00  

LONGWARRY FOOD BANK donation  $        500.00  

BAW BAW L2P donation  $        500.00  

OLIVIA'S PLACE donation  $        500.00  

PEACE BELL in MELBOURNE District Project  $        500.00  

DIABETES AUSTRALIA donation  $        200.00  
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